August 10, 2008 – Schenley Plaza Public Chess Event.
This was our last Summer Public Event of 2008. The public turnout was not as good as before but on the other hand those who were there had great fun playing blindfold games against Clyde and Federico Garcia. I made a blindfold with the Pittsburgh Chess Club logo on it so that pictures showing our blindfold games will carry our logo. Clyde was the first one to play a fun game against John Surlow. Next Federico Garcia played blindfold against Clyde. 
The rest of the day was spent on quick games, most without clocks. Some new people walked around to see the players but Schenley Plaza was mainly quiet, ideal for chess games although the larger public was actually quietly sunbathing. When we wrapped up to leave I have a strange feeling of mission accomplished with the idea of taking chess to the streets but also a little emptiness to see that chess will stick its head out again only after the long cold days that await us. Consolation comes with the upcoming picnic on August 31st, one more time before the fall when we’ll gather to eat, drink, and obviously play some chess. I’ll bring the blindfold and if there is enough public we could have some simuls if too much food and grill smoke does not interfere with the thinking process! 
John Barroso
PCC Secretary.

